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CONSERVATION MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
 MINUTES 

Wednesday, March 20, 2024 
9:00 A.M. 

Old Saybrook Town Hall – First Floor Conference Room 
 
 

I. CALL TO ORDER – All members present. Also: Bryan McFarland, Shelly 
Green from TNC; Ray Allen, Susan Esty, Chris Cryder and Kathy Connolly; 
Alex Amendola; Bob Lorenz. 

II. COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC – No comments. 
III. COMMENTS FROM THE AD HOC COMMITTEE – The ad hoc 

committee submitted a document stating their position on hunting (attached). 
They would like it limited in some way, mostly in time, so that the Preserve 
could be “shut down” for a period while hunters are in the forest. The issue 
here becomes management which is time and money. There was a lot of 
discussion about the pros and cons of this: obviously more convenient for the 
public but there was strong concern that this might not be sufficient to cull the 
herd. Bow hunting not very effective in controlling numbers (and possibly 
cruel). Whether there is currently a deer overpopulation or not, we don’t want 
to wait until there is because too much damage will have been done. There 
was discussion about how deer do damage to the flora and one month of 
hunting might not be enough. DEEP felt confident that hunting and recreation 
can be co-managed. There was general agreement that sharp shooting is not 
the best idea. Decision on hunting is for fall, 2025.  

IV. COMMENTS FROM THE COMMITTEE- None. 
V. APPROVAL OF MINUTES-  December 20, 2023.  A MOTION was made to 

approve the December 20, 2023 minutes. 
FORTUNA/HOCHHOLZER 

VI. BUSINESS BEFORE THE BOARD 
A. Dr. Klemens Vernal Pools Study Update – After discussion, it was 

decided not to do a follow up this year. Perhaps when more funds are 
released (after stewardship plan is complete), we can reconsider.  

B. Forest Management Plan Update – The management plan has been 
submitted in draft form and incorporates the GEI report with Dr.Klemens 
edits. There will be a one-month review and we will reconvene (May 15) 
at which time we will vote to move to public presentation.  
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C. Hunting at the Preserve- Working Group Update – Discussed during ad 
hoc comments.  

D. Update on the monitoring and control efforts for invasive weeds. Ms. 
Connolly said she and a group have been working on 11 acres since 2021 
and have pretty much cleared that site of invasives. She handed out a map 
of other invasive areas that need work. With the Beech tree decline, the 
canopy is opening up which is good for the invasive species to thrive. She 
stated that invasive species management needs to be a priority.  

E. Preserve Eversource ROW Clearing Update – The group was a little 
dismayed at the Eversource work. They have not been very responsive. 
The clearing is massive.  

VII. OTHER BUSINESS  -  It was mentioned that the bridge for the trail from the 
parking lot is still not built, nor is the Frog Bridge. DEEP will try to push this 
along. Once we have a management plan, and a trail plan, funds will be 
released for this and other maintenance.  
Mr. Allen also brought up well capping. Mr. Fortuna said he would reach out 
to Rich Hanratty at Connecticut Water. Mr. Allen will look on the state 
website for certified well cappers.  

VIII. NEXT REGULAR MEETING DATE – June 26, 2024.  
IX. ADJOURNMENT – A MOTION was made to adjourn at 10:20 am. 

FORTUNA/HOCHHOLZER 
UNANIMOUSLY APPROVED 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
Carl P. Fortuna Jr. 
First Selectman 
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